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Potteries Paddlers Minutes - 1st December 2009.

Apologies:     Brian Beech, Chris Nixon, Lee Wilkes

1.  Treasurers Report

Current balance is not available tonight but won’t be too much different from last month as there isn’t anything due to be paid before Christmas.

2.  Recent Outings

Gordon and Vicky to the Dee for a couple of hours, the level was off the gauge but they had a good time.  Vicky was a little scared but it was good to be on the water.

The pool sessions went well.  John did some coaching and everyone learned something useful.

3.  Equipment

Brian had to swap straps around and is a few short so if anyone has any then could they please return them, some of them are wide and blue.  The Riot Glide and a squirt boat are still available for anyone who is interested.  Make him an offer and its yours.  The Byrne is still missing.  If you have it please could you let Brian know urgently.
4.  Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	13th Dec

	Kidsgrove pool session – full at the moment

	Vicky


	22nd-24th Jan

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst


	New Years Day

	Froghall Wharf 10.30 meet 

	 



	


Vicky will look into booking another session in the near future

AOB

Colin is looking for people to pay up for the Dart trip ASAP.  There are still places available if anyone wishes to join in the fun, just contact Colin.

Jeanette is still looking into another grant application.

Dave hasn’t had time to contact Ruth Holdway at Trentham Canoe Club but Karen broke the sad news that Ruth has tragically died in an accident whilst on holiday, so this item will be held in abeyance for a while and Karen will look to see if she can find another contact at Trentham in the future.  

There are two places left on a 4* kayak training this weekend.  If anyone is interested, contact Gordon or Vicky.

The next meeting isn’t until the New Year so from me, Karen, to everyone out there, have a Happy Christmas and hope to see you all on our New Year’s Day paddle at Froghall Wharf – 10.30AM start.

Potteries Paddlers Minutes - 3rd November, 2009.

Apologies:     None.

1.  Treasurers Report

Current balance is £1146.70 + £139 late memberships. 
2.   Recent Events

John Sumner has been on the Churnet on Sunday, there was lots of water from Oakamoor to Rocester but nothing much to start with.  There were lots of trees to contend with as well.
Vicky has been to Scotland with a group including Chris, Caron, Gary and Colin.  They paddled the Pattack and the Archaig both of which were only just runnable.  On Saturday they drove up to the Findhorn but not everyone did the gorge, then they did the Roy, which was at a lovely level.  The rain started as they came home though.

The pool session at Kidsgrove went well.  Everyone had a good time, with lots to learn. There is another pool session this Saturday, 7th November 4pm to 5.30.

Dave and some of the other members have been to Brecon and did some wonderful walking then went to Symonds Yat on the Sunday.  The bunkhouse was lovely, as was the walking.  Unfortunately there wasn’t enough water to paddle properly but everyone enjoyed themselves anyway.

James and Mike went to Shell Island to join Jeanette & family there. Mike & James did some sea paddling for the first time.  Mike become acquainted with nearly every tick on the island and also a female palmate newt shared their chair in the cook tent.  When they paddled on the sea for the first time they didn’t use spray decks and found out very quickly that they are a necessary piece of equipment.  As Mike was having problems with his spray deck on his second outing on the sea he didn’t bother putting it on and was progressively sunk by the waves as they seemed to get bigger and bigger.  After being completely swamped a gent paddled over to him and said that he’d just tried to launch through the biggest waves that had been seen, so far, that day.  Saturday night was extremely windy and flattened lots of tents.  Mike has  taken pictures , mainly of the end of season fireworks display and they can be found by clicking here. A friend of Mike’s joined them for the end of the week and they stopped on the way back at Rhug to buy some mutton, he’s really looking forward to his first taste of mutton in years.

Ant has been to Llangollen and took the club Palava (ducky) to learn how to surf it.  Vicky took pictures of the action.  

3.   Equipment

Brian had to swap straps around and is a few missing so if anyone has any then could they please return them, some of them are wide and blue.  The Riot Glide and a squirt boat are still available for anyone who is interested in buying them.  Make him an offer and they could be yours.
4.   Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	7th Nov

	Kidsgrove Pool Session, 4:00 - 5:30PM, now fully booked

	Vicky


	15th Nov

	Kidsgrove Pool Session, 4:30 - 5:30PM, now fully booked

	Vicky


	New Year’s Day

	Froghall Wharf, 10:30AM meet.

	 


	22nd-24th Jan

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst



	


5.   AOB

Jeanette is looking into another grant application.
Dave spoke about how to develop new members in to the club and said that maybe we should look into linking with Trentham Canoe Club, in that they have a very good beginner section and we may be able to work with them to offer more white water opportunities. Dave will approach Ruth Holdway to see if opportunities for both clubs can be examined.
Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 6th October 2009. 

Apologies:          Brian Beech, Mike Fennell

1.  Treasurers Report

Current balance is £1110.70 minus £74.78 owed to Chris for repairing hatches on the sea kayak.
2.  Recent Activities

Rob has been to Canada.  His trip started in Toronto.  In their time they had 3 days without seeing anyone at all.  If you forget anything then tough!  All food has to be hung up in trees which wasn’t as easy at it sounds.  Most of the trees didn’t have any branches low enough to reach.  They spent some time in shorts but then the weather turned cold but there was plenty of wood for fires at night.  All in all it was a very enjoyable trip.  It was easy to book over the internet and everyone he met was very friendly and he’s planning to go back in a couple of years.

There has been a Wye trip, early September.  The weather was lovely and Jordan did the whole trip in his kayak.  Gary tried to keep the kids good but they managed to get the better of him!  They may be small but they have a lot of power!  The skies were clear and cold at night but a camp fire helped to keep everyone warm.  Mike has the full story from his perspective, as below.

The Wye - brilliant, yet again. Weather couldn't have been better - James didn't get burnt this time, the inch thick coating of Factor 2000 may have helped here.

A minor delay on the A500, two police cars blocking all but the fast lane and technicolour absorbant streaks spread over spills was the first bit of interest. On the way down to Birmingham we saw two large orange shrink-wrapped lifeboats and a rocket travelling north and we started to notice a few VWs. Picked Ann, my sister, up from Birmingham ... and on towards Biblins, now we really noticed the density of migrating camper vans … it must be the breeding season!

The GPS tried to misdirect me again but I was ready for it this time. 

We arrived, pitched the tents (we'd borrowed a small, instant pitch type tent for Ann) and raided our food stores. 2 tins of Princes Stewing Steak and 1 tin of new potatoes all lumped together in a large pan o the primus stove. The "steak" looked disgusting as it came out of the tin but when cooked it was one of the best meals ever.

The sky at night over Biblins is amazing, you can see so many more stars than at home.

Friday night - we froze, I think we'd discovered a micro frost pocket. Karen to the rescue, she loaned Ann a snuggly warm spare sleeping bag for Saturday night, James & I froze again despite putting on more clothes. I think Millets have got these new sleeping bags totally wrong ... the whole idea should be that they are NOT thermally conductive.

The trip on the Wye ... magic. Ann & I in a canadian. Ann complaining about my steering, Karen suggesting that we swapped round after lunch, so we did, lots of going round in circles, Ann asking Karen for tuition, getting it right, then getting it wrong again ... then asking if we could swap back, please. Ann didn't have a helmet so we waited above the Yat for one to be run up for her, unfortunately it was James's and drowned her, Jeanette was also awaiting a second adult to assist in getting her junior crew safely down the Yat. Whilst we were waiting we heard a cry of "Not again, you ......" we didn't hear the rest as the tin canoe was keel uppermost with it's occupants temporarily submerged. Ann & I paddled over to see if they'd like us to tow their boat safely to the side, but they said they were fine, but which side should they take for the Yat, we answered the right hand side to walk the canoe down, to the left hand side to run it, in which case stick to the middle of the run and paddle.

Ann and I ran the Yat ... excellent, we went unhearing past the breakwater where James was shouting “Dad's making off with my hat!" and we beached further down below the island.

We saw our friends in the "tinny" again, they survived the Yat to up-tip at the bottom (unseen by Ann & I) clambered back in to continue their journey only to capsize again 100yds later (we saw this one).  After quite a wait with nothing happening I forded up to the land to see if Jeanette (moored there) was any wiser. It seemed that they were all re-running the Yat. I walked up to the top of the island, had a natter with Karen, took some posy pictures and then leapt in.

Doing the top of the Yat without a canoe, excellent. I landed by Jeanette to discover that Ann had forded up to find out what had happened to me.

We both swam down to our canadian, it's not so much fun lower down, the water is shallower an you keep bumping your behind on the rocks, I gave up, stood up and waded to the shore. James went to check on his auntie Ann and managed to bump her helmet with his kayak ... resulting in the 1st accusation of attempted murder. Back in the boats and on to the Biblins landing. Ann was supposed to be holding James's kayak against the bank whilst he got out, somehow she didn't, he nearly did the splits and then splashed ... 2nd accusation of attempted murder within 20mins, it's shaping up for an interesting car journey home.

Portaged the boats etc back to camp, got dressed, said to Ann and James that they could try firing up the Primus if they liked. I ferried the drivers of the cars at the car park start point back to recover the vehicles and then back to camp. Ann & James had lit the Primus, well they got Chris's friend Dave to do it, then they discovered that I'd taken off with all the pans, milk, coffee etc. So they turned off the stove and whiled away the time inventing new names for me.

Sunday a pleasant walk over the suspension bridge and on to Symonds Yat, the chips in the Saracen's Head were good, but not as good as last time, the ice cream ... they'd got Clotted Cream Ice Cream ... it was magic ... and I've since checked and there are no local stockists.

Over the Wye on the roped ferry, a walk back to the cars & home. 

Thanks to all who went and made it such an enjoyable trip - especially Jeanette for setting this up twice in one year.

Mike, Ann & James      

Vicky, Gordon and Caron have been on the Tryweryn a couple of times and have been to Pyrhananfest.  Gordon was seen eating Ant’s cake!  Adele made it but Gordon was in first and Ant missed out.  There was also a talk from an open paddler about what you can do in an open.

Ann, John, Dave, Jeanette and Karen were at Rudyard with the Venture scouts last weekend to work towards their two star award.  They seemed to have a really good time and were extremely tired at the end of it all.  Their parents have said that they slept very well on Sunday night!

There was a beginners trip from Stone which turned into an epic.  Details are below from Mike.

Stone, Intro to moving water ... & the christening of David's shiny red new white-water canoe.
 A near disaster on many fronts, I picked the kayak trailer up from Brian's on Saturday and strapped James's kayak on to it too ready to set straight off Sunday morning.

Sunday morning Briony, James & I drove to Jeanette's to collect another kayak, buoyancy aids and helmets (the latter items the result of an essential midnight raid by Jeanette).

With it all strapped on or squashed around James in the back of the Landrover we set off again, whilst running the Talke Pits Chicanes, we stopped to allow an oncoming car it's right of way .... and that's as far as we got. The clutch on my 1961 Land Rover had given up the ghost and I couldn't get her back into any gear.

I rang home, Chris rang Jeanette, Jeanette arrived at the dead Landy shortly after in her Espace to tow the kayaks down to Stone. Jeanette said we might as well go anyway, so we pushed the Landy back a bit so that it looked neatly parked, piled all the stuff (and us) in the Espace and set off again.  This time we got there, unhitched the trailer from the Espace and Jeanette set off back up north to continue with her interrupted day.  

We were on the river (yippee) but somewhat later than planned., Briony & I in a canoe, James in his kayak.

Learning Point No's 1 - 23 For Mike - Whenever I swap hands for a quick stroke to the left I've tendency not to hold the Tee of the paddle with my right hand ... and whenever I do this David spots me doing it.

A goodly way down the Trent forward progress was halted by a fallen tree. David & John decided the safest course of action was to portage past the obstruction.

Lots more learning points - I suspect this was new to most of us, do the BCU do Mountaineering and Abseiling certificates, shorty wetsuits and dive shoes aren't best suited for traversing nettle patches. Briony coming down the rope to our canoe was told that she could either try to get straight in, or get in the water (about 2ft deep) and then get in the canoe. She tried an amalgam of both instructions, nearly sunk the canoe but went splash instead. Some folks opted for seal launches with their kayaks being slowly let down on a tether line ... magic.

And on down the river, with lots of go slows for swans, especially a family group where the youngster hadn't quite got the knack of avoiding the banks on take off. I thought it was a bit mean of them to overfly on a "bombing run" I don't think they scored ... but it was close.

John, on point again, found another fallen tree, but thankfully this one was just after our exit point to portage to the canal. We need to confiscate his chainsaw.

Lunch on the banks of the canal and then the homeward stretch. We practiced narrow boat avoidance skills. The kids were pooped and ended up being towed by Ann & Dave, we'd got spread out quite a lot. Caitlin walked. When we'd all met up again 3 of the kayaks were tied on behind 3 of the Canadians and we set off again with passengers. Caitlin to keep an eye on Briony in our canoe.

Jeanette met us well down the canal, having walked, as we were far later than was planned.

We packed everything up, ate some gorgeous pears, piled in with Jeanette who took us to Brian's to drop off the trailer, my house to drop off Briony & James and for me to get out of m wetsuit and throw some clothes on and then back to the Land Rover.

I called the RAC on the way and after a slight argument about the number plate ... yes it is possible to have a number plate with just 3 numbers and 3 letters in it, I was politely informed that I was no longer a member .... arggh!/what /how ... apparently I had allowed my membership to lapse in August ... I explained that they take my membership fee as an automatic debit from my credit card each so if anyone had lapsed my membership it was the RAC and I'd like to know why.

They said they'd send someone to look on condition that I rang RAC customer services the following day to sort out what was happening.The gent from the RAC came and looked, he said the clutch slave cylinder had failed, a simple repair but not a roadside one. Also as there is no tow point on the front of the Land Rover (there will be soon) he couldn't tow it and would have to call a lorry.

The RAC transporter arrived pulled the Landy up onto the back of it and set off home .... Problem, transporter too big to get up our drive. Solution, drop it off at the bottom of our drive, so it's not blocking our neighbours and I'll try towing it up, or something, in the morning. Problem ... the drive slopes, we could get the front wheels off the truck but even with chocks under the front wheels the car wouldn't come off the truck ... if it hadn't have been 11:00PM I might have thought to just tie it to a tree ... but it took us ages to get the thing off the truck.

I rang RAC customer services, who didn't know why they'd lapsed my membership, so I've now had Aug & Sept for free ... and they've given me another 2 months free as an apology.

My Landrover's now fixed.  Jeanette deserves an award

 

Rob paddled the Dee with a friend and were only 100 yards from the end, having taken their helmets off the boat stopped dead and caused an incident.  Rob banged his leg on the boat, ending up with a rather large bruise and his friend shot forward and hit his head on the front of the boat.  A salutary lesson has been learned about helmets.

3.  Equipment

Brian still needs to know who has equipment for an inventory.  The Ammo needs a new bung, Karen to organise.

4. Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian


	24th Oct

	Kidsgrove pool session 4.30 – 6pm

	Vicky


	29th Oct – 2nd Nov

	Scotland trip

	Chris 


	23rd Oct – 1st Nov 

	Shell Island

	Jeanette


	22nd-24th Jan

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst



	


5.   AOB

Jeanette is looking at another fund for a grant.
Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 01/09/2009

Apologies – none.

1.  Treasurers Report

Current balance is £1110.70.

2. Recent Trips

Ant and his brother have been to Llangollen.  He managed to get pinned and swam but was OK.  

Ann and Julie have been to Rudyard.

Colin and Gary have been to Tees Barrage.  A very good and entertaining time was had.  The whole course is on a loop and is easy to go round and get out.

Karen has been competing in Scotland in a division 2 event.  The water was at a good level and she is happy to say that she didn’t come last but paddling for England will take a bit longer!

Ann took Julie to Stone for some white water practice.  When she checked the water level it was a lot higher than was comfortable.  There was one time when Ann had to decide on whether to rescue her friend or her boat.  Difficult decision, but she managed to rescue both in the end.  

3.  Equipment

Brian still needs to know who has any Club equipment to add to the inventory.

4.  Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	5th-6th Sept

	Liffey Descent

	 


	5th – 6th Sept

	Marple Slalom

	Karen


	12th-13th Sept

	Bala Lake Pyrhanafest 

	Matt


	12th-13th Sept

	Ross weekend

	Jeanette


	27th Sept

	Stone river trip

	Dave Coare


	3rd-4th Oct

	Two star with Scouts – any coaches free?

	Jeanette


	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian


	End October 

	Scotland trip

	Chris 


	End October

	Shell Island

	Jeanette


	22nd-24th Jan

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst



	


Chris will look at booking pool sessions at Kidsgrove after August.

AOB

Jeanette is looking at the Coal Board grant which is available.

Andy Northwood – saw the web site and turned up to see what the club is about.  He’s done some basic paddling, the Ardeche in May and wants to develop his skills.

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 04/08/2009

Apologies - Anthony Robinson

1.  Treasurers Report

The current balance is £2028.57.  Coming out of the balance are the Rudyard tickets for next year plus the cost of the Paddlepower course that Chris ran.  The club boat insurance is due for £370.37.  There is also the deposit for the Dart weekend of £150 for Colin to pay for the January trip.
2.  Past Events

Mike organised a Kidsgrove pool session which was good fun.  Mike rolled one of the baths boats lots and lots ending up very dizzy.

Ann took Julie to Stone to have a practice.  When she checked the water level it was a lot higher than was comfortable.  There was one time when Ann had to decide on whether to rescue her friend or her boat.  Difficult decision, but she managed to rescue both in the end.  

Joyce and Adrienne have been to Stone but it was very low, which made it quite a simple paddle.

Dragon boat racing at Rudyard was organised by Chris.  A very good time was had by all.  Chris would like to say a very big thanks to all who helped to make it a success.  Paddlepower was very involved and took up a lot of time, involving open boats, kayaking and lots of coaching.  There wasn’t as much time to play games as hoped but it made the time pass very quickly.

3.  Equipment

Brian still needs to know who has equipment for an inventory.
4.  Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	August

	Children’s sessions at Biddulph pool

	Ann


	5th-6th Sept

	Liffey Descent - now thinking of going next year

	Dave


	5th – 6th Sept

	Marple Slalom

	Karen


	12th-13th Sept

	Bala Lake Pyrhanafest 

	Matt


	12th-13th Sept

	Ross weekend

	Jeanette


	27th Sept

	Stone river trip

	Dave Coare


	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian


	End October 

	Scotland trip

	Chris 


	End October

	Shell Island

	Jeanette


	22nd-24th Jan

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst



	


Chris will look at booking pool sessions at Kidsgrove after August, Mike to send Chris booking info.

AOB

CRB paperwork is being completed by the coaches.

Jeanette is looking at the Coal Board grant which is available.

New visitor Debbie introduced herself. She has done sea kayaking and loved it.  She is keen on all paddling and would like to be invited to what is going on.  Chris explained what the club was about and how the club is structured.  

The next meeting will be Tuesday 1st of September

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 07/07/2009

 Apologies:      Gary Pattison

1.  Treasurers Report

The current balance is £2053.57.  Coming out of the balance are the tickets for Rudyard plus the cost of the coaching sessions that need to be finished off.  

2.  Past Events

Stone in June was extremely wet.  The tour was called off because of the wet weather.  Basic river skills were practiced, especially swimming of the river.  Dave discussed the previous events at Stanley and thought that Rudyard followed by the Trent was a better introduction for people onto moving water.  Dave was wondering what will happen next to move people on to faster water such as Matlock.  Chris discussed the levels of coaching and what the 4* remit covered, which is leading a trip to progress with moving water skills.  Chris did say that the BCU is still working out the levels themselves to say what people can lead and coach within a group.  Ann said that there were more Stone type events needed to give people more experience of water skills.  Dave asked if people wanted to look at when the club could run more courses rather than wait until September, which is a long time to wait.  Mike is happy to put out information asking people what they would like to carry on with.  

Ant went to Llangollen and saw Ben Fogle and also saw Ray Goodwin on another day.  Nick, Matt Joyce and Adrienne have also been and had a good time on the water with little incident.  Adele had her first swim.

Gordon and Vicky have been to Anglesea sea kayaking, which was very enjoyable and headed back before the tide changed, which was hard work but the scenery was lovely apart from the jet skis.  

Rob and Dave have done the Tay, paddled down through Grand Tully rapids, wild camped and then got very wet in the rain, finishing off at Perth.  They then went back to run Grand Tully rapids again.  There were RNLI people running and practicing white water rescues but they didn’t need any help, being very competent.

Nick and Matt and Nick’s girlfriend went to the Tryweryn.  Nick was in the Topo Duo with his girlfriend, who had a good time. One chap managed to fall in at Miss Davis’s bridge but he did manage to rescue his boat leaving Nick to rescue his paddle.

Vicky, Ant, Gordon, Kieran, Gary, Mark and Chris have been to the Tryweryn for a couple of trips, doing lots of river crossing and eddy hopping.  

Chris has run 3 sessions at Rudyard, with 3 to do. It has been a bit eventful with a gristly incident in one of the boathouses.  

Jeanette has also been to Rudyard with Adele to do some paddling.

The Wye weekend was lovely.  Mike got lost, everyone else was OK.  Mike had phoned Biblins to get directions and was told to trust his SatNav, which took him on a complete tour of the forestry commission.  He arrived at a gate which was padlocked and went to ask at the nearby house for directions, promptly being harassed by a couple who told him to go away in no uncertain terms, these natives were not friendly.  Still all credit to the Forestry Commission who’ve enclosed the pair in an electric fence & a gate that’d do credit to the Bank of England, so the chances of them escaping to contaminate civilised society are slight. He then went back around Monmouth to find Biblins eventually, following directions from a far friendlier native. On the Saturday Mike was amazed at the tin baths (open canoes) that were floating down the river, tinging as they went.  Sam decided to go river right instead of listening to everyones advice and had to be rescued by Karen and Chris.  He also swam later on, leaving his boat behind.  Mike and James managed to get down Symonds Yat and were then both pinned on rocks on the easy traverse to the beach landing. Ant towed James back into the flow, Mike just climbed out and paddled to the beach towing his kayak.  Adele was not impressed  by some of the instructors taking others down the rapids but her faith was restored by our coaches who filled her with confidence in that they managed to get everyone down safely and knew where to place themselves for rescue, if needed.  

3.  Equipment

Brian needs to know who has equipment for an inventory.

Future Events

  

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	6th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	7th June

	Moving water at Stone 10am start

	Dave Coare


	13th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	16th June

	Stockton Brook Cubs 6.30-8pm

	
	20th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	29th June

	First Aid Course £50 + room hire £20 

	Ann


	11th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	18th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	25th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	14th July

	6-7.30pm Chris needs help at Rudyard with the Beavers

	
	Last weekend of July

	Scotland wilderness trip

	Jeanette


	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian


	2nd August

	Rudyard Come and Try. 

Coaches are needed

	
	Oct

	Scotland trip

	Chris Nixon


	Jan ‘10

	Dart trip

	Colin Hirst



	


Mike will look into booking pool sessions at Kidsgrove.

The cost of the courses is £10 per person for club members for Rudyard sessions, £15 for non members and £30 per person for 6 Paddlepower sessions both for club members and non members alike.  The Paddlepower sessions are for young people under 16. No lower age limit is given but the club is setting the lower age limit at 6 or 7.  Ring Chris for any more information.

AOB

CRB paperwork is being completed by the coaches.

Mike has had enquiries from parents of the Paddlepower sessions kids regarding 1* for themselves and have a go in the opens.  Chris says that the parents could be accommodated with the opens. Dave can help out with that at the end of the sessions.

Dave enquired about a session for people in September, in the last two weekends.  Either at Rudyard or at Stone.  Sunday 27th September at Stone was agreed to run the trip. Start at 10am.  Mike to advertise & email participants to the last Stone “tour”. 

Karen, Steve and Karen have recently done their first aid and Ann brought up the fact that the club needs to update the club’s first aid kits. 

Dave has been asked to do some coaching for Duke of Edinburgh sessions.  He was asking if he could use the club kit and should we charge.  The people on the sessions will pay and the money will be put into the club.  It was agreed that Dave could charge £10 for the coaching session.

Jeanette will look into the Coal Board regarding a new grant application.

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 02/06/2009
Apologies       ...  Karen Seeley

1.  Treasurers Report

The current balance is £1609.57.  There is £200 to pay to Rudyard in July and £80 admin for the training courses.  Chris has also bought some children’s paddles which cost £50.

2.  Past Events

The Rudyard sessions have been very busy with canoes and kayaks used for the sessions which included open rescues.

Dave and Brian had made sure that the two kayaks that were lent out for a fundraising event were given to people who are competent to use them.  The event is a 47 mile paddle from Hereford Rowing Club to Symonds Yat.

Matt, Rose and Nick have been to the Alps.  The travelling was 22 hours each way and the temperatures all week were between 35-400. There were swims, pins and broken kit galore. One of the rivers ran was in the best running conditions for 9 years.  One of the rivers was a very steep gradient and the total trip took 35 minutes with only 4 eddies counted. Generally a good time was had by all.

Ann has been to Llangollen and Karen, Chris, Vicky and Karen have been to Upton Warren on a coach update.

3.  Equipment

Brian needs to know who has equipment for an inventory.
Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	6th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	7th June

	Moving water at Stone 10am start

	Dave Coare


	13th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	16th June

	Stockton Brook Cubs 6.30-8pm

	
	20th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	20th – 21st June

	Rhug Div 2/3/4 slalom. Cordial invite from Manchester Canoe Club

	Karen


	23rd June

	Stockton Brook Cubs 6.30-8pm

	
	29th June

	First Aid Course £50 + room hire £20 

	Ann


	30th June

	Stockton Brook Cubs 6.30-8pm

	
	3rd, 4th,  5th July

	Wye weekend

	Jeanette


	11th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	18th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	25th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	26th July -2nd Aug

	Scotland wilderness trip

	Jeanette


	2nd August

	RudyardFestival ? Come and Try

	
	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian


	??

	Tay trip in Scotland

	Dave



	


The cost of the courses is £10 per person for club members for Rudyard sessions, £15 for non members and £30 per person for 6 Paddlepower sessions both for club members and non members alike.  The Paddlepower sessions are for young people under 16. No lower age limit is given but the club is setting the lower age limit at 6 or 7.  Ring Chris for any more information.

AOB

Coaches should have received the CRB check paperwork from the BCU

There has been a suggestion to have a link with the Essex Canoe Club’s website to open up opportunities for club members. 

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 05/05/2009
Apologies ... Anthony Robinson 

1.  Treasurers Report

The current balance is £1296.48.

2.  Past Events

Training session at Rudyard was very enjoyable.  

Ann, John, Julie and Mike have been to Llangollen where the water was very low but they had a good time.

Jeanette and Karen have been to Scotland to paddle Loch Ken where it was quite windy. The paddle up the loch was quite hard work but very quick on the way back, on the surf waves.

Matt, Ant and Gaz have been to Llangollen where there was very little water but meant lots of practice but not many other people around.  It was the first time for Ant in the bottom stopper, which was a big thing for him.

Stu and Chris have been to the Dee and paddled from the Horseshoe Falls through the Serpents Tail. They saw Nick and co as they passed through at Llangollen, which was on 2 ½ on the gauge.  Chris managed to roll on the Tail and once again at the bottom of TownFalls – no mean feat!  He says that the rolling happened because he had an audience – that’s canoe talk for you!  They say that if anyone else is going out and about could they let Chris know please, he needs the practice.

3.  Equipment

The grant application hasn’t been rejected but nothing has been heard, so hopefully this will be ongoing, and hopefully something will be heard by the end of the month.  

Future Events 

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	10th May

	Coaching session - Rudyard

	Dave Coare


	25-30th May

	Alps Trip

	Rose


	23rd – 30th May

	Scotland Trip

	Jeanette Scott


	6th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	7th June

	Moving water at Stone 10am start

	Dave Coare


	13th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	20th June

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	20th – 21st June

	Rhug Div 2/3/4 slalom. Cordial invite from Manchester Canoe Club

	Karen


	4th – 5th July

	Wye weekend

	TBA


	11th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	18th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	25th July

	Paddlepower sessions for children

	Chris Nixon


	16th – 17th Oct

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian



	


The cost of the courses is £10 per person for club members for Rudyard sessions, £15 for non members and £30 per person for 6 Paddlepower sessions both for club members and non members alike.  The Paddlepower sessions are for young people under 16. No lower age limit is given but the club is setting the lower age limit at 6 or 7.  Ring Chris for any more information.

AOB

Gaz is putting together the list for the child protection paperwork through the BCU

If anyone wants to go on the Alps trip then Matt is more than happy to organise the Eurostar for them.

The Rudyard consultation paperwork needs to be completed.  Any ideas will be gratefully accepted

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 07/04/2009
1.
Treasurers Report

The current balance is £1386.27. BCU affiliation is £143 and will be paid this week.
2. 
Past events

Matt and Rose have been to Cheddleton where they paddled, had big food then went to the Dee. They were in a tandem open boat with Caron and only met one grumpy fisherman. They then capsized on a massive rapid and Matt still can’t sit down! Caron was still chuckling at the end of the day on the car park.

Dave and Brian went to the Dove, which is open once a year, and they watched lots of people swimming at the bottom of the weir. Some got it right and some got it wrong. They were taking bets on who would and wouldn’t swim, they became quite good at this after a few minutes.  Brian and Dave then went off to do the Goyt from Roman Lakes to Manchester Canoe Club.

Tim had a green card to be able to go on his sea kayak event.

Paddlefest was the venue for a new brand launch. The new brand is called Big Dog Kayaks, their boats look good on the water and will be a lot cheaper for the next 3 months.  They have a full web site and are currently 20% off if you are quick.  

Holme Pierrepont alterations.  The top isn’t too different but there are some major changes further down.  There are some new features and more training oriented features near the bottom section. There are no proper eddies but it is more beginner friendly.  Matt saw some opens on the course but didn’t see if they actually finished.  He warned people to watch out for pins within the first third of the course.

Mike organized two club trips to Kidsgrove Swimming Pool. He’s fitted breathing apparatus in his kayak and managed to roll twice after much effort.

Equipment
Nothing to report on equipment.  Brian says thanks for voting him in as equipment officer.
Future Events

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	17-19th April

	Scotland trip

	Chris Nixon


	25 -26April

	Marple Slalom 

	Karen Seeley


	26th April

	Coaching session - Rudyard

	Matt Bostock


	10th May

	Coaching session - Rudyard

	Dave Coare


	16th May

	Children’s session

	Chris Nixon


	25-30 May

	Alps Trip

	Rose 


	23-30th May

	Scotland trip

	Jeanette Scott


	7th June

	Moving water at Stone, 10am start

	Dave Coare


	4-5th July

	Wye weekend

	TBA


	16th – 17th October

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian 



	


Anyone under 18 will need to have a parent/guardian to sign them onto the water at the Rudyard sessions.

26th April + 10th May – cost will be £10 for members and £15 for non members.  The aim of the day will be gain a star award as part of a skills session. The start time will be 10am for any students and organizers will need to be there by 9am.  The sessions will be 2 hours each with a break of 45 minutes for lunch.

16th May will be a paddlepower session starting at 2pm and will lead onto other sessions throughout the summer. Dates for the later sessions to be arranged.

Dave Coare will find out more information about a Duke of Edinburgh project which provides them will coaching leading up to the Duke of Edinburgh Award.

Ann is trying to organize a first aid course so if anyone knows of a course going please let her know.

AOB
The “Awards for All” application has been re-submitted following small alterations. There has been an enquiry from “Awards For All” regarding a couple of points which will delay the application for a month but hasn’t been out and out rejection.

Brian has been asked to loan kayaks to a colleague in the police force.  He is going to ask them to come to the session on the 10th of May at Rudyard to assess their capabilities.

Date of next meeting –  5th May

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 03/03/2009
1.
Treasurers Report

The current balance is £1474.80.  BCU affiliation is due and will be paid by the end of the month.

2. 
Past events

MATT’s story – where shall we begin – everyone said that the weather was going to be great Matt turned up at Llangollen, Mile end Mill.  They paddled up the canal to the Serpents Tail where Ant swam in an inch of water on the easy rapid just off the canal by the Chain Bridge hotel.  Nick and Matt ran the Tail and decided to go back up to the top after Ant had emptied his boat.  The first warning came after Nick discovered how slippy the ground was. Matt agreed with Ant about how slippy it was and promptly fell over and damaged his leg.  The Welsh valleys echoed to many profanities and Ant paddled a grade bit with flair.  Everyone arrived safely down at Mile End Mill and took some good photos of people playing but they missed Ant’s swim. Actually he just wanted to try out his dry suit – his excuse.  

Matt has also been sea paddling in Devon.  He can now only hobble about on his broken leg.  

Dave and Rob went to Darley Dale where no-one swam and they had a very good time.  His boat has now been repaired following its dangerous expedition at the Dart.  He managed to wrap it round a rock and did actually pick up all the pieces!  

Pool session Kidsgrove. The staff at the pool approached Vicky to see if the club were interested in the coaching sessions on Sunday 12noon – 2pm.  

3.
Equipment

Nothing to report on equipment.  Brian also says thanks for voting him in as equipment officer 

Future Events

  

	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	21st – 22nd March

	River Dove Sudbury to Burton

	Burton Canoe Club


	28th March

	Sea kayak weekend

	Pyranha - Tim


	28-29th March

	Holme Pierrepoint – Canoe event

	Pyranha


	12th April

	Come and Try It

	Dave Coare


	17-19th April

	Scotland trip

	Chris Nixon


	26th April

	Coaching session - Rudyard

	Matt Bostock


	10th May

	Coaching session - Rudyard

	Dave Coare


	16th May

	Children’s session

	Chris Nixon


	23-30th May

	Scotland trip

	Jeanette Scott


	7th June

	Moving water at Stone

	Dave Coare


	16th – 17th October

	Bunkhouse in Wales weekend

	Brian 



	


Dave Coare will find out more information about a Duke of Edinburgh project which provides them will coaching leading up to the Duke of Edinburgh Award.

AOB

Awards for All application has been re-submitted following small alterations to the application.

Brian has had a map of bunkhouses in Wales. They have a website bunkhousesinwales.co.uk. 

Brian has been asked to loan kayaks to a colleague in the police force.  He is going to ask them to come to the session on the 10th of May at Rudyard to assess their capabilities.

Gaz – child protection.  Any pool sessions need to have an under 18 consent form filled in, in duplicate.  One is kept at the pool session and one in the club records.  This also applies to any other club session.

Date of next meeting –  7th April

Potteries Paddlers Minutes, Annual General Meeting – 03/02/2009
Apologies from:
Matt Bostock, Jeanette Connor

AGENDA

 

Chair’s Report

Treasurer’s Report

Secretary’s report

Nominations

Club Membership

 

Chair’s report

Training wise not a lot was done over the year. Vicky ran Llangollen sessions and some pool sessions.  There were Rudyard sessions put on in the summer following negotiations with Ray Perry the warden.  There were wilderness paddles and beginners trips to Stone, but generally it has been quiet.  There had been a reasonable number of trips run, such as the Dart weekend.  There has also been a rethink about the summer coaching sessions in that there will be some day sessions run by individual coaches with help, if needed, rather than all of the previous evening sessions.

 

Treasurers report

The club has broken even over the year.  It has raised as much money as has been spent, helped by a refund from the Tryweryn for the season tickets.  This came about because a decision was made to make paddling at the Tryweryn free of charge.  The club applied for a refund and managed to get most of the full payment back.  The Dart trip lost £100 which was a disappointment.

 

Secretaries Report

As per usual the secretary’s report will be short, I’m still very concise with what I write, which is good news!  The last year for me, has also been fairly quiet, in regards to the club administration, but with other commitments it’s been a good thing on the whole.  I know that some of the notes have been late going out last year but with the addition of the donated lap top (big thanks to Chris) to the club I will now be able to type up the notes at the meeting which is one of the big advantages for me.  I’m hopeful that the changes the club is making with regard to coaching this coming year will be a really positive thing, then we can increase the membership.  So, let’s look forward to the coming year!  Happy paddling!

 

Nominations for 2009

 

Nominated for Chair - Anthony Robinson

Nominated by Chris Nixon, Seconded by Vicky Roberts

 

Nominated for Secretary – Karen Seeley

Nominated by Chris Nixon, Seconded by Vicky Roberts

 

Nominated for Treasurer – Chris Nixon

Nominated by Karen Seeley, Seconded by Ann Tottle

 

Nominated for Equipment Officer – Brian Beech

Nominated by Dave Coare, Seconded by Chris Nixon

 

Nominated for Web Site – Mike Fennell

Nominated by Karen Seeley, Seconded by Ann Tottle

 

Nominated for Open Rep – Dave Coare

Nominated by Ann Tottle, Seconded by Mike Griffiths

 

Nominated for Kayak Rep – Vicky Roberts

Nominated by Mike Fennell, Seconded by Chris

 

Nominated for Child Protection Officer – Gary Pattison

Nominated by Anthony Robinson, Seconded by Dave Coare

 

Club Membership

In 2008 the membership was £16 single and £25 family.  A suggestion was made to increase the cost to £18 single and £27 family was made and a show of hands was taken.  There were no objections so the cost for 2009 was set as above.

 

 The AGM was finished off by discussing the future events that the club was organising and one or two other things that club members need to know about. 

  

Future events

 

Kidsgrove pool session – 21st February 4-5.30pm Vicky Roberts

 

Pyranha sea kayak weekend 28th & 29th March.  Matt Bostock

 

Sunday 12th April. Come and Try It at Rudyard - Members are needed to help out

 

Sunday 26th April. Rudyard coaching session. Matt Bostock

 

Sunday 10th May.  Rudyard coaching session.  Dave Coare. 

 

Sunday 7th June. Introduction to moving water at Stone.  Dave Coare.  Other club members will be needed to help out.

 

AOB

Mike Griffiths asked what the club gained by being affiliated to the BCU and as an answer couldn’t be given on the night Karen is to go and check.  She will report back in the March meeting.

  

LATEST NEWS

The application for the Awards for All grant has been sent off, so watch this space for any new information.  It could take up to 8 weeks.

 

Jeanette has been approached by Kidsgrove baths to see if anyone who is a qualified coach could help out with filling a two hour slot from 12-2pm on a Sunday to teach canoeing.  It could be a good step on from the Rudyard sessions which are due to start in April, to offer a safe environment to learn capsize drills. What do people think?  I will ring the baths to get the details but the plan, as I see it, would be that coaches would be taken on by Kidsgrove as casual workers and be paid for the sessions.  A lifeguard would be provided and the club would also be able to book that session itself for rolling sessions.  Let me know what you think.

 

Date of next meeting – Tuesday 3rd March

Potteries Paddlers Minutes – 06/01/2009
1.
Treasurers Report

The current balance is £1259.76

 

2. 
Past events

Nick, Tim and Ant went off to paddle the Clough but as there was not enough water to paddle they decided on the Lune instead. Ant missed his line and ended up rolling – well done Ant!

 

There has also been a trip to Llangollen where Gaz swam x 2 and Kev managed to swim twice too.  It was so cold the water froze on the boats.

 

Brian, Rob and Dave also had a very cold day out on the Severn.  They sat with water frozen in the bottom of their boats and were so cold they had to retire to the pub when they arrived in Ironbridge.  

 

A group with opens went off to Llangollen and also ran the Serpents Tail where the level was very high and resulted in everyone swimming.  Brian capsized in style as he was completely swamped by one wave and then sunk by another. His boat was almost vertical as well, so he had what sounds like a bit of an exciting time, overall!

 

Matt and Caron have paddled the Dart on what Matt thinks was the 12th and 13th of December.  It was the Gene weekend which was a coaching event but the water was low-medium.  There was much drinking and hilarity had by all.  The second day was very cold – proven by the elbow pads and spray decks being frozen in the boats.  They had to have a quick thaw out on the dashboard of the car before being used.

 

Yet another cold event was the New Year’s Day paddle from FroghallWharf.  The ice had to be broken all the way to the pub.  Dave had a helper with that job as Brian pulled him along to help out with paddling – the ice was very thick!  The last few hundred yards was completed on foot from the locks, people were getting tired but were revived by drinks from the pub.

 

3.
Equipment

Can people please take boats back to Brian so that if anyone needs one then there is a central point to take them from?  Brian has had the trailer with the frozen bearing repaired at a cost of £100. Brian also asked that if people are taking kit back to him could they please make sure its dry before its taken back as it is being stored damp or wet and is already going mouldy, which is a real shame as some of the kit is new.

 

Future Events

 
	Date

	Place / Type

	Contact


	24-25th Jan

	Dart Weekend

	Colin Hirst


	17th Jan

	Pool session at Kidsgrove

	Vicky


	23-30th May

	Scotland trip

	Jeanette



	


 

A committee meeting has just taken place and one of things discussed was the club’s timetable for coaching sessions this year.  The following dates have been tentatively put forward:-

 

Come and Try session – Easter Sunday, 12th of April where all members are invited to come and help out.  The more the merrier!

 

Sunday 26th April – Matt Bostock to put together a star awards coaching day

 

Sunday 10th May – Dave Coare to put together a day’s coaching/award session

 

Saturday 9th May – Chris Nixon to put together kids sessions in the afternoon starting from the 9th of May.

 

Karen and Ann were prepared to do a water safety day – date to be arranged.

 

This is only the beginning of the list and if anyone wants to add more then feel free.  A moving water session was mentioned but the dates will be put forward later.   

 

There are also the evening sessions at Llangollen to put into the timetable but there are no dates arranged yet.

 

Karen will go and see Ray at Rudyard to see if storage for the boats can be arranged from April.

 

AOB

Jeanette and Karen are putting together the paperwork for the new equipment and trailer through Awards for All.

 

Date of next meeting –        03-02-2009

